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     Town Council Agenda Report  

 
 
Date:   April 14, 2020    Item No. 6 
 
To: Honorable Mayor and Town Council 
 
Subject: AWARD OF CONTRACT, APPLE VALLEY SOUTH SAFE ROUTES TO 

SCHOOL PROJECT No. 2018-02 
 
From:  Douglas Robertson, Town Manager 
 
Submitted by: Brad Miller, Town Engineer 
  Engineering Department 
   
Budgeted Item:  Yes   No  N/A    
 

 
RECOMMENDED ACTION 
 
Award a contract to Christensen Brothers General Engineering for the Apple Valley South 
Safe Routes to School Project No. 2018-02 subject to “Approval as to Form” by the Town 
Attorney and “Approval as to Content” by the Town Manager. 
 
BACKGROUND 
 
The Town of Apple Valley received an Active Transportation Program grant to design and 
construct improvements to enhance access to the Mariana Academy, the Sandia 
Academy, and Apple Valley High School.  Improvements include street improvements as 
well as the addition of curb, gutter, sidewalks, ADA ramps, and high visibility crosswalks.  
In addition, the Class I bike path connecting Apple Valley High School to Tussing Ranch 
Road and from Navajo Road to Cochiti Road will be reconstructed. The plans and 
specifications were prepared by KOA Corporation. 
 
On March 31, 2020, the Town received and opened bids for the subject project. The bid 
results are as follows: 
 
 Contractor              Base Bid Price 

1. Christensen Brothers General Engineering $2,887,471.00 
2. H&H General Contractors, Inc. $3,066,887.00 
3. Sully-Miller Contracting Company $3,130,931.00 
4. Los Angeles Engineering, Inc. $3,135,907.00 
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ANALYSIS 

The bid documents for the project were reviewed by staff for accuracy and 
constructability. The bid documents and the authorization to advertise were approved by 
Town Council on February 25,2020.  Staff reviewed the bid submissions for completeness 
and considers Christensen Brothers General Engineering to be a qualified, responsible 
and responsive bidder. 
 
FISCAL IMPACT 
 
Funding for this project has been appropriated in the adopted FY 2019-2020 budget.  
Budget.   

ATTACHMENTS 
 
A. Project Location 
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Project Location 
 

 


